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Harvey Kail Wins 2004 Maxwell Distinguished Leadership Award

By Jon Olson, Maxwell Award Administrator

Harvey Kail, Associate Professor of English and Coordinator of the University of Maine Writing 
Center, received the 2004 NCPTW Ron Maxwell Award for Distinguished Leadership in Promoting the 
Collaborative Learning Practices of Peer Tutors in Writing.  The award was presented October 29th 
during the 21st Annual National Conference on Peer Tutoring in Writing (NCPTW) held this year at 
Centenary College in Hackettstown, NJ.  
        
The award recognizes dedication to and leadership in collaborative learning in writing centers, 
for aiding students in together taking on more responsibility for their learning, and, thus, for 
promoting the work of peer tutors.  The award also denotes extraordinary service to the evolution 
of the NCPTW organization.  Professor Kail has worked collaboratively to bring the NCPTW and 
International Writing Centers Association into closer cooperation, including having joint 
conferences.

Individuals who wrote letters of nomination for Kail praised his "brilliance and compassion"; his 
"unassuming manner and deep insightfulness"; his skill at working with his tutors to create "zany 
and thoughtful presentations"; his "way of hearing, of listening deeply to issues, thinking 
broadly, and then posing solutions that would satisfy a wide range of needs"; his ability to "take 
a long-term perspective and follow an idea through to its conclusion"; his work connecting writing 
centers locally, nationally, and internationally; and his success in training tutors to become 
"models of peer consultant brilliance and mild goofiness."  "He is a model of supporting (rather 
than supervising) collaboration and peer interactions."  

Although this award is intended to recognize “meritorious work in an area too little acknowledged” 
and therefore pointedly excludes research and publication as award criteria, Kail’s nominators 
nevertheless could not resist praising his scholarship.  One nominator noted that “while a 
publication record is not one of the criteria that the Maxwell Award recognizes, it is worth 
noting that when Harvey publishes, he usually does so on a topic having to do with peer tutoring.”  
Another nominator appreciated how Kail "has helped to build the core body of literature in our 
field, and this has done a lot for the sense of community we have."  Yet another nominator praised 
how collaborative and user-friendly one of Kail’s recent research projects is, the Peer Writing 
Tutor Alumni Research Project http://www.marquette.edu/writingcenter/PeerTutorAlumniPage.htm he is 
working on in collaboration with Paula Gillespie of Marquette University and Brad Hughes of the 
University of Wisconsin-Madison.  The research is designed and published on the Web in a way that 
makes it easy for other writing center directors to access the results and replicate the study in 
their own centers for their own purposes.

An awards committee (consisting of five previous winners) reviews the nominated candidates and 
chooses an annual recipient.  A plaque and cash prize are funded by an endowment from Ron and Mary 
Maxwell.  Maxwell, like Kail, is one of NCPTW’s founders.

The first Maxwell Award was given in 1999, though it had its beginnings in 1997.  At the 1997 
NCPTW in Lexington, KY, Maxwell received a plaque from the conference organizers in recognition of 
his leadership in the organization.  Twila Yates Papay of Rollins College (FL) received similar 
recognition at the 1998 NCPTW in Plattsburgh, NY.  Maxwell’s endowment ensured that such 
recognition would continue, and the NCPTW board insisted that the award bear the Maxwell name.  
Molly Wingate of Colorado College received the inaugural 1999 NCPTW Ron Maxwell Leadership Award.  
The conference at which the award was presented was hosted by Penn State University, Maxwell’s 
home campus where he had retired a few months earlier.  Jean Kiedaisch of University of Vermont 
received the award in 2000, Kevin Davis of East Central University (OK) in 2001, Ben Rafoth of 
Indiana University of Pennsylvania in 2002, and Jean Donovan Sanborn of Colby College (ME) in 
2003.

Maxwell, Papay, Wingate, Kiedaisch, Davis, Rafoth, Sanborn, and Kail have demonstrated leadership 
by

• Building a record of bringing peer tutors to present at the Conference.
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• Giving service to the NCPTW through hosting the Conference, serving as program chair, leading in 
the search for future sites, etc.
• Fostering leadership skills among peer tutors.
• Showing evidence of leadership in collaborative learning on the home campus.
• Developing innovative peer tutoring programs in the home community.
• In general, welcoming and meeting new challenges in leading a center guided by a collaborative 
learning philosophy.

Do you know a writing center director whose leadership includes, but is not limited to, the above 
criteria?  Nominate that person for the 2005 award.  Send the nomination by August 31, 2005, to 
Jon Olson via email <jeo3@psu.edu>, fax (814) 863-9627, or letter.  Address letters to Jon Olson, 
Maxwell Award Administrator, Center for Excellence in Writing, Penn State University, 206 Boucke 
Building, University Park, PA  16802-5900.  Consult <http://www.wc.iup.edu/ncptw> or call (814) 
865-9243 for more information.  Please provide the nominee’s name, title, affiliation, postal 
address, email address, and phone number.  Support the nomination with as much evidence as time 
permits.  The committee admires distinguished writing, but it also welcomes quick and sketchy 
nominations.
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